SELECTMEN’S MEETING - November 22, 2010

Present: Richard Bielefield, John J. Strasser, Margo Connors, Jennifer Gaudette

Guests:  Nick DeMayo

Correspondence was read and acted upon.

The Selectmen’s Office will be closed on November 25" in observance of Thanksgiving.

The Selectmen will not be meeting on November 29, 2010.

The Selectmen approved the use of the Meetinghouse by Life Line Screening on March 10, 2011.
The Selectmen signed the annual tax map maintenance contract with Cartographic Associates.

Administrative Assistant GAUDETTE gave the Selectmen an review of the Local Government
Conference that she attended last week.

MS. CONNORS updated the board on recent conversations with the Easton Selectboard. A
meeting is tentatively scheduled with the Easton Board on December 13"

NICK DE MAYO asked if when speaking with a representative of the Northern Pass Project
could Ms. Connors question the tax benefit as stated at the presentation. Ms. Connors has
previously requested this information and the board will follow with a letter. Mr. DeMayo asked
if the cemetery information was available on the town website and it is, including cost for buying
a lot and burial charges. Mr. DeMayo also inquired as to if the Town had considered taking
credit cards for payment of taxes. The board advised that the town clerk/tax collector is an
elected official and that she makes the decisions in her office and he should contact Mrs.
Boissonneault with his question.

MS. CONNORS questioned the status of a Town Forester and it was suggested that contact be
made with Grafton County Cooperative Extension.

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of November 15, 2010, seconded by
MR. STRASSER. The motion was approved unanimously.

MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:40 PM, seconded by MS.
CONNORS. The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, December 6, 2010 at the
Carolina Crapo Building at 6:00PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer P. Gaudette
Administrative Assistant






